
 

Kia ora, 
It has been a very busy time with a lot of activity particularly with significant school events. It is a real highlight of my 
week to join school communities as they celebrate not only the opening of new and exciting spaces but in particular 
the efforts of so many in the work that has come before. Congratulations to you all! 

I had the pleasure to accompany Associate Minister of Education, Tim Macindoe, during his recent visit to Canterbury. 
While the minister was here he officially opened the new $6 million building at Rangiora Borough School. More than 
$20 million has been invested to redevelop four of our North Canterbury schools: Rangiora Borough, Oxford Area, 
Ashgrove and Southbrook to replace aging buildings and extend capacity. 

The Minister also visited Prebbleton School where he made the announcement that around $5.5 million will be 
invested under Budget 2017 to expand the capacity of schools in Canterbury. The schools receiving new classrooms 
are: Prebbleton School, Lincoln Primary School and Allenton School in Ashburton. 

The 2017 Canterbury Architecture Awards were held at the end of last month with two of our new school buildings 
receiving awards: Medbury School, where the new block creates flexible learning spaces for the school based on 
current modern learning environment principles and Marshland School, with spaces crucial to the pedagogies 
practised by the school. I would like to congratulate everyone involved for all the hard work you have done. 

It was also wonderful to see our own services being highlighted in the Gazette. A desire to improve the emotional 
ƛƴǘŜƭƭƛƎŜƴŎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳƳŜ ǿƛǘƘƛƴ /ƘǊƛǎǘŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ¢Ŝ !Ǌŀ ¢ǹƘǳǊŀ /ƭǳǎǘŜǊΦ ¸ƻǳ Ŏŀƴ ǊŜŀŘ 
about the programme in the latest Education Gazette. 

As you read this I will be enjoying time away with my family as we venture around Europe. Susan Schneideman will 
be acting Director in my absence. Before I sign off I do wish to thank you for your kind words of support, they were 
lovely to receive and brightened my day particularly during treatment. Thank you so much.  

MǕ te wǕ,  

Coralanne Child  

Director of Education for Canterbury 

19 June 2017  

http://www.edgazette.govt.nz/Articles/Article.aspx?ArticleId=9506


 
 

 

Christchurch Technology Advisory Board  
Registrations of interest are invited for individuals from the education community wishing to be considered to 
support the establishment of the Christchurch Technology Advisory Board. 

The board will provide guidance and support to year 7 and 8 technology programmes in schools. This is an 
opportunity to work in a progressive educational environment and play an essential role in the identification, 
development and guidance of innovative learning experiences for the children of the Greater Christchurch region. 

We are looking for applicants who have capability and expertise in their fields and should preferably have the 
following skills and experiences: 

 
�ƒ Experience and demonstrated ability in their area(s) of representation 
�ƒ Broad networks in technology and/or the education community  
�ƒ An ability to make recommendations 
�ƒ Future focused and able to see the wider picture  
�ƒ Excellent communication skills 

 
For an application please contact Mark Doyle on 03 378 7519 or email mark.doyle@education.govt.nz 
 
Applications with a copy of a current CV need to be received by 30 June 2017. 

 
Opening of new 12-classroom building at Rangiora Borough School  

Associate Minister of Education, Tim Macindoe, visited Rangiora 
Borough School on Monday 12 June, to officially open the schools new 
$6 million building named after local pioneer, Henry Blackett. 

It was wonderful to have Ray Taylor (great grandson of Henry Blackett) 
at the opening. Henry Blackett was a significant individual in Rangiora. 
In 1878 he was elected as the first Mayor of Rangiora and was also the 
first chairperson of Rangiora (Borough) School committee. 

The full press release can be found here 

Creating an education network that inspires children to reach their full potential. 


